

DATE October 2020 www.belllane.outwood.com

# **UP COMING DATES**

W/C 2<sup>nd</sup> November – Reports sent home W/C 2<sup>nd</sup> November - Y5 **Bikeability** W/C 2<sup>nd</sup> November – Autumn 2 enrichment activities begin 10th December - Flu Vaccination additional date Christmas information to follow

## Uniform

The children all look very smart in their uniforms. Thank you for ensuring that all children respect the full uniform policy including black shoes and no jewellery (metal or plastic earrings).

## **Harvest Donations**

A huge thank you to all families who donated so generously to celebrate Harvest by supporting local families through the Trussell Trust Food Bank in Pontefract. Your generosity was overwhelming and representatives from the food bank wanted to share their gratitude with everyone.



# School Parliament

Many of our children showed great confidence and creativity in their election campaigns to become the School Parliament representative for their class throughout this academic year. We then demonstrated our understanding of democracy to vote within classes. We are extremely proud of our newly appointed School Parliament representatives and would like to introduce our elected Prime Minister and Vice Prime Minister:



We look forward to working with all of our School Parliament representatives to support developments within the school.

# Children's Roles and Responsibilities

A huge well done to all of the children who demonstrated great independence and applied for several roles across our academy. We are delighted to inform you that the successful applicants have been announced for the Reading Ambassador, Maths Ambassador, Well-being Champion and Playleader. Huge congratulations to all of these children; they are all wearing their badges with pride!

#### Carnegie Mental Health Award

We are delighted to inform you that we have been awarded the Carnegie Centre of Excellence for Mental Health in Schools 'School Mental Health Award' - Gold Status.

This is an amazing achievement which recognises all of the work that we do as a school and Trust to support, promote and develop children's mental health and wellbeing and celebrates our wonderful children's ability to connect, reflect and explore.



# Website

Our new virtual Open Evening website has now gone live for prospective and existing parents. Take a look at www.

#### Positive Cases

If your child receives a positive COVID-19 result during the weekend or the half term break, please ensure that you notify us by emailing

enquiries@bellane.outwood.com with the date that the result was received.

## **Parking**

Thank you for respecting our neighbours and the safety of our families when parking around school.